

Oradell Public School District

350 Prospect Avenue | Oradell, NJ 07649 | oradellschool.org | (201)261-1180

Our children, our hope, our future

March 18, 2022

Dear Parent/Guardian:

Once again, our dedicated Oradell Police Department officers will be participating in the 39th Annual Law Enforcement Torch Run Campaign to be held on Friday, June 10, 2022, benefiting the New Jersey Special Olympics.

The "Torch for \$1.00" campaign raises funds by collecting pledges of one dollar per "Torch." Torches will be available from the classroom teachers. Students write their names on the torches, which are then displayed in the classrooms, on the lockers, on the classroom doors, etc. Students may pledge by bringing in a donation to their teacher until Thursday, May 26th. Students may bring in a cash donation or a check payable to *Special Olympics/New Jersey*. The class that raises the most money will win a pizza party, courtesy of the Oradell Police Department.

In addition, as an added incentive, any 5th or 6th grader who pledges \$25 or more receives a Torch Run t-shirt and the opportunity to run with the officers as they approach and circle the school. Please note: due to ordering deadlines, any 5th or 6th grader who contributes \$25 or more must do so by May 13th to receive a t-shirt. Students who submit contributions after the deadline can run with the police officers but will not receive t-shirts.

On behalf or our Oradell Police Department officers, the New Jersey Special Olympics and Torch Run Coordinators, Lisa Maiella and Sean Kelly, we want to thank you for your support of this wonderful cause. Please understand that participation is strictly voluntary.

Regards,

Michelle Hawley

Michelle Hawley, Principal

MH:eg